



BRIAN MOREHEAD, PE

December 14, 2021

Re: West Church Street Improvements (PID 104786) Public Open House

Dear Property Owner/Tenant:

In an effort to continue to maintain and improve the City's infrastructure and the quality of life of our residents, The City of Newark, in cooperation with the Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT), will be constructing improvements along West Church Street from North 30th Street to Dietrich Street. This project is an extension of the previous project completed west of North 29th Street and will provide; new curb and gutter to convey stormwater runoff, new sidewalk on both sides of the street for pedestrian safety, and new pavement with a center turn lane to improve safety for turning motorists. *Construction of the project is currently anticipated to begin in calendar year 2024.* You are receiving this notification letter based on public records that indicate you are either an owner or tenant of property in the project area.

The City and ODOT staff, along with design engineers from the consulting firm, ADR, will be conducting an open house to discuss the project and answer any questions you may have, as detailed below:

Wednesday, January 19th, 2022 5:00 PM to 7:00 PM Newark Catholic High School

1 Green Wave Drive Newark, Ohio 43055

If you are unable to attend, please feel free to contact me via telephone or email, as provided above.

Respectfully,

Brian R. Morehead, P.E. City of Newark Engineer

cc: ODOT

ADR & Associates, Ltd.